Select Board’s Meeting
Town of Bowdoin, Maine
01/24/2023

Present were:
Marc Bernier
Deborah Marquis

Brad Totten

6:05 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative

Reviewed and signed the Warrant and Minutes for 01/09/2022. Motion to accept by Marc Bernier, second by

Deborah Marquis, all in favor. The Select board meeting for 01/23/2023 was postponed to 01/24/2023 at
6:00 pm.

Michelle Ames owner of Pinewood Acres trailer park was in concerning taxes on the Teague Adams
trailer. She would like the Town to forgive the taxes owed on the trailer. The Board stated that we
can’t forgive the taxes. Michelle stated the court is going to claim it abandoned and she is not going to
take ownership of it. Ask Karan Stark if the Trailer has gone to lien.

The Board will check with AVCOG about a grant for the culverts on Doughty Rd.

E-911 — The Board will ask Dennis Douglas if he will do this for the Town.

Northeast Ambulance service has requested Lishon Emergency to help cover Bowdoinham. Northeast
would provide an ambulance to Lisbon and they would be able to use it for any Town Lisbon covers.
There have been several complaints about the plowed snow being out in the road at the Living Word
Church on Rte 125/ Main St. Marc called the pastor and left a message for him to have their plow

person remove the snow from the roadway before the next snow storm and to please not plow into
the road on further storms.



e Discussion to add the ATV article to the warrant:
Article: To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Select board to look into the possibility of
establishing ATV/Snowmobile access Routes on discontinued roads with public access and public ways.

Other Business:
Adjournment at 7:50 PM. Deborah Marquis made a motion to adjourn, Marc Bernier second, all in favor.

Respectfully Submitted by Melanie R. Page



